
demonstrations and hands-on 
activities that will follow the 
center’s August 28 field day. 
Activities on August 29 will start 
early at the San Angelo 
Fairgrounds with a chuck wagon 
breakfast followed by concurrent 
sessions featuring the various 
management and marketing 
techniques specific to wool breeds, 
hair sheep, club lamb production 
and meat goats.

“It will be a full two days, and 
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By Steve Byrns
What organizers tout as the 

largest, most comprehensive sheep 
and goat production educational 
opportunity in recent times is 
coming to fruition.  A diverse and 
changing sheep and goat industry 
will highlight two back-to-back 
educational opportunities in San 
Angelo on Friday and Saturday, 
August 28-29. (Texas A&M 
AgriLife Communications photo 
by Steve Byrns)

The venue is actually two events 
set back-to-back on August 28-29 
in San Angelo, said Marvin Ensor, 
Texas A&M AgriLife Extension 
Service regional program leader in 
San Angelo.

The first of  the two is the 42nd 
Annual Sheep and Goat Field Day 
conducted by and on the grounds 
of  the Texas A&M AgriLife 
Research and Extension Center 
located just north of  San Angelo. 
That event starts with registration 
at 8 am. followed by the program 
from 9 am to 1 pm August 28.

The second event is the first ever 
Texas Sheep and Goat Expo set 
from 2 pm to 8:30 pm, also on 
August 28, and again on August 
29 from 7 am to 4 pm at the San 
Angelo Fairgrounds.

“The Texas sheep and goat 
industry is undergoing tremendous 
change,” Ensor said. “And the 
AgriLife agencies, AgriLife 
Extension and Texas A&M 
AgriLife Research, are staying 
abreast of  those changes. The 
industry is as diverse now as 
perhaps it’s ever been, so we are 
offering these events that will 
specifically target this diversity.

The annual Sheep and Goat 
Field Day is a long-standing 
tradition of  the AgriLife center 
dating back to the 1970s. The field 
day is generally scheduled the first 
Thursday of  each September, but 
Ensor said both events 
complement one another so well 
that planners opted to move the 
field day to coincide with the expo 
as a convenience to participants.

The expo is to be a premier 
state-level event with emphasis on 

participants can take part in any or 
all of  both events. We do hope 
they will take advantage of  both 
programs though, as we have 
never offered such an opportunity 
before,”according to Marvin 
Ensor.

The AgriLife Center sheep and 
goat field day is free including the 
lunch there.

Call Myra Marsh at 325-653-
4576, ext. 237 for pre-registration.

Robert Lee Care Center participated in the 2015 Relay for Life on June 6, 2015.  
The Relay theme was “Lights, Action, Hope” and each team took on a movie related  theme for the 
event.  The Robert Lee Care Center Team picked a Star Wars theme,  “May the Cure Be with You.” 
Each of  RLCC’s more than 20 team members participated throughout the all-night event, winning 
multiple contests and prizes.  The Robert Lee Care Center team raised more than $3,000 and won the  
“Top New Team” trophy.   The team is grateful for the generosity and support of   the community and 
will continue to raise awareness and funds throughout the coming months for Relay 2016.


